
HIGHLEY PARISH COUNCIL
An Ordinary meeting of Highley Parish Council was held on Tuesday 1st March 2016 at 7pm at the Severn Centre, Highley.
Present: Cllr.M.Brooks – Chair, Cllrs. R.Honeybourne, A.Honeybourne, J.Marshall, J.Law. D.Tremellen, D.Bache, A.Maiden, S.Askey, R.Broome, T.Holford, M.Phipson 
Shropshire Councillor: D.Tremellen  
Clerk: Mrs.E.Preston
Parishioners: 11
00 Parishioners Time – Mr.E.Rochelle explained to members of the Parish Council about the History of the Summer Pride Group and its aims and objectives.  The Chair of Summer Pride Mrs. June Guest read a statement from the Summer Pride Group saying that they did not feel that they had the support of all of the Parish Council and as such they had no other option than to discontinue the work that they carried out in the village and pass all the assets and funds over to the Parish Council.  Councillor Broome stated that at no time had the Parish Council resolved to not support or fund the group. This was agreed by all other Parish Councillors present. 
Declaration of Pecuniary interests: Declaration of any disclosable pecuniary interest in a matter to be discussed at the meeting. Members are reminded that they are required to leave the room during the discussion and voting on matters in which they have a disclosable pecuniary interest, whether or not the interest is entered in the register of member’s interest maintained by the monitoring officer.
01. Apologies - received Cllr.Thakrar – illness. Cllr.Barker, Cllr.Bayley – work commitments RESOLVED to accept apologies.
02. To confirm minutes of the meeting held on 2nd February 2016
RESOLVED that the minutes be signed as a true and correct record.   Chair signed the minutes. 
03. Matters arising from minutes: 
3.1. Road Safety Scheme – Ashleigh Gardens Crossing –Alice Dilly stated that if the 20mph and traffic calming on Redstone Drive (put forward under the Road Safety Policy) is given funding this coming financial year then the wig  wags will be included within this scheme.  If funding is not available then funding will be found to upgrade these units as a stand-alone in the next financial year.  Clerk reported that she had received concerns from a parishioner regarding speeding along Redstone Drive. She had advised him to note the registration number of the vehicle and report it to the police. 

3.2 Castle Inn –Shropshire Council has issued a Dangerous Structure Section 77 notice .Julia Preston the Empty Home Officer at Shropshire Council stated that she had served another notice on the owners of the property to board up the ground floor and other accessible windows   If the notice has not been complied with they will be requesting funds to carry out the works in default and recharge the owner.  She appreciated that this is not going to improve the appearance of the property but it is hoped to go some way to keeping the property secure whilst they continue to pursue the owners to rectify the situation at the property for the long term, be that renovation or marketing the property. 
3.3. Highley Pool Refurbishment – Cllr.Brooks reported that over £21,000 had been raised to date. The application from Inspired Sport has been submitted. The application for funding from LEADER had been accepted through the first round and a more detailed bid has now to be put in. 
3.4. Road from High Street to Coombes Farm – Shropshire Council have sent a notice stating that the work will commence on 29th of March 2016.

3.5. Concern about Nurses Appointment at Highley Medical Centre –. Mrs.T.Dolman replied to the Parish Councils concerns about nurse appointments and stated that a new Nurse had now been taken on at the practise. 
3.6. Highley Parish Council Website – Clerk reported that a further meeting was to be held with the web provider.  It is hoped that the Website will go live at the end of March. 

3.7. Highley Play Park – Chair, Cllr.Brooks informed the Parish Council that a grant application for new Play Equipment had been submitted from the Parish Council to the Lottery Fund. 
04. Correspondence 
4.1. Gay Lilley thanked Parish Council for the donation.  She asked if they could be included in the allocation of funds for the coming years. RESOLVED to look at this in the precept for 2017/18. 
4.2. Alice Dilly sent plans for signage at Borle Mill. RESOLVED to support Cllr.Tremellen for clearer

signage at Borle Mill to point Heavy Goods vehicles away from Borle Mill along New Road. RESOLVED to also ask for additional signage on either end of Netherton Lane.   
4.3. NALC stated that they were supporting the Clean for the Queen campaign which aims to clear up litter from all communities in time for Her Majesty the Queens 90th Birthday. 

4.4. Shropshire Council asked the Parish Council to put forward names for the new development at Rhea Hall. RESOLVED to put forward the name of Colliery View/Close. 
4.5. Neighbourhood Planning Event 22nd March 2016. Cllr.Tremellen stated that he was attending 
4.6. Shropshire Council Town/Parish Election Recharges. Elections will stop the subsidy when charging for Elections to Town and Parish Councils.   The charges will be amended from the May 017.Elections to be the actual costs if contested and half the actual costs for a combined election involving a parish/town council.  Uncontested elections will remain at £100 per election.  

4.7. Summer Pride sent the proposed budget, £5940.00, prepared by their treasurer Mrs. Edwards, for next year which was the amount needed to also leave a sum in the bank as a contingency .Clerk asked if this amount was correct as the Parish Council had precepted £7,000 as requested originally by the Summer Pride Committee. Treasurer Jackie Edwards had said that this was correct. Clerk informed Mrs Edwards that the additional £1,000 would still be in the Parish Council precept if they needed to call on it at a later date. Cllr.Broome reiterated that the Parish Council have always supported the Summer Pride Committee and fully appreciated all the work that they carry out. He stated that at no time had the Parish Council refused to give them any support or funding. RESOLVED to write to Summer Pride to tell them this and to ask them to reconsider their decision.  Clerk to also look into alternative ideas for planting if Summer Pride decided not to alter their decision to disband.   
4.8. Vicky Turner sent date for LJC meeting on 12th April. Topic is the Big Conversation with guests Mr. Clive Wright, Mr. James Walton, and Mr. Chris Edwards from Shropshire Council. 
4.9. Gary Johnson from Eon UK reported light in Station Road had been damaged by tree cutters.  The cost to replace the unit is £500.00. RESOLVED to put work in hand.
5.00. Police and Crime Commissioners Town and Parish Survey Results. 

 05. Planning.16/00374/OUT – Outline application for the erection of 2 no bungalows – Proposed Dwellings at Waroona, Bridgnorth Road, Highley – OBJECT on the grounds of access and density. 

06. Bus shelter Replacements – from last meeting -  RESOLVED to accept quotation from T.P.Building Ltd to replace the Bus Shelters at Clee View, High Street, Ashleigh Gardens, Beech Street and Oak Street. The Bus Shelter at the Severn Centre to be replaced at a later date. Abstained Cllr. R.Honeybourne, Cllr. A.Honeybourne.
07. Report from meeting with Malcom Pate – Shropshire Council. 
Cllr.Brooks reported on the meeting with Malcom Pate regarding the proposed cuts. He stated that as of the year 2017/18 Shropshire Council were proposing to not fund Leisure and Library Services.  If areas wanted to maintain these services other funding methods would need to be found.
08. Annual Parish Council meeting – to agree date and topic for discussion. RESOLVED to hold the Annual Parish Meeting on Tuesday 26th April at 7.00pm at the Severn Centre. The topic for discussion would be Shropshire Council cuts and the effect this would have on the village     

09. Dog Warden from Highley – to appoint representative. RESOLVED to appoint Cllr.Tremellen as the representative for Highley. 
10. Maintenance Contractor – to appoint contractor for Highley Parish Council. -RESOLVED that the Severn Centre Grounds Maintenance Team to take on this contract.
11. Annual Donations - Requests for donations were received as follows:-
Highley Walking Football Club – Requested a grant of £490.00 towards new Goals.  RESOLVED but the goals to remain the property of the Severn Centre and for use by other organisations if required. 

Bridgnorth Crime Prevention Panel – Crucial Crew Event (Highley School Children) – RESOLVED donation of £238.00 be granted.
12. Chairman’s Allowance – Donations of remaining funds to Pool Fund - Chair, Cllr.Brooks, informed the Parish Council that the remaining balance of the Chairman’s Allowance, £226.86, was to be donated to the Swimming Pool Fund. 

13. Shropshire Councillors Report – Cllr.Tremellen said that the issue he was to report on of Shropshire Council cuts had already been discussed earlier in the meeting.  He gave a brief overview of the funding ideas for the Highway Maintenance. 

11. Finance 
	Herbert & Son
	Hedge cutting
	252.00

	Post Office Counters
	Tax & National Insurance
	38.94

	M.E.Preston
	Salary
	806.73

	M.Brooks
	Travel Expenses for Meeting at Shirehall
	20.65

	SLCC
	Subscriptions 
	131.00

	Viking Direct
	Stationary
	139.36

	Severn Centre
	Annual Room Hire
	346.80

	K.Russon
	Maintenance Work
	220.00

	Severn Centre 
	Walking Football Club – Donation for new Goals
	490.00

	Bridgnorth Crime Prevention Panel - 137
	Crucial Crew Donation
	238.00

	Severn Centre – Chairman’s Allowance
	Donation to Pool Fund 
	226.86


Meeting closed 8.59pm.                      
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